
 

 

 

Town of Goshen 

Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

March 13, 2017 

 

 

 

Present:  Bob Bell, Doug O’Clair, William “Chip” Ball, Sandy Sonnichsen,  Cindy Rouillard 

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. 

• Check reports were reviewed and signed. 

• Approved February’s minutes. 

• The Selectmen signed the FICA payment. 

• Sandy Sonderson discussed the pictures she took of the river bank behind the 

Grange Hall.  When the ice broke it undercut the land of the retainer wall.  Sandy 

called DES and left a message.  The land belongs to Shaun Carroll.  Bob stated he 

would contract Shaun and let him know about the wash out. 

Sandy discussed grant‘s that she wants to apply for the renovation for the grange 

hall.  She explained the two different kinds of grants.  The Selectmen voted to have 

Sandy apply for the grant. 

• The Selectmen discussed changes they would like to see: 

1. No more ashes to be disposed at the transfer station. 

2. Stickers for residents to purchase to be on cars to use the transfer station.  

Too many non-residents are using it because it is cheaper than other places. 

3. The Dumpster covers, how the attendants are putting and taking off the 

covers. 

4. Explore options at Gunison Lake on how people use it.   

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 


